
MINUTES

SPECIAL CALLED CITY COUNCIL MEETING

RONALD C. BOWMAN CITY COUNCIL CHAMBERS

447 North Main Street

Boerne, TX 78006

December 2, 2021 – 5:00 PM

Minutes of the Special Called meeting of December 2, 2021.

Mayor Tim Handren, Mayor Pro Tem Ty Wolosin, Council 

Member Nina Woolard, Council Member Quinten Scott, 

Council Member Bryce Boddie, and Council Member Joseph 

Macaluso

Present: 6 - 

Council Member Macaluso arrived at 5:07 p.m.

Staff Present:  Siria Arreola, Lori Carroll, Mick McKamie, Mike Raute, Chris 

Shadrock, Kristy Stark, and Danny Zincke.

Recognized/Registered Guests:  Christina Ryrholm and Zachry Wright

1. CALL TO ORDER – 5:00 PM

Mayor Handren called the City Council to order at 5:00 p.m.

2. PUBLIC COMMENTS:

No comments were received.

3. 2021-974 TO RECEIVE AND PROVIDE INFORMATION, EVALUATE 

DEMOGRAPHICS AND TAKE POSSIBLE ACTION REGARDING 

REDISTRICTING OF CITY BOUNDARIES. (Para recibir y 

proporcionar información, evaluar los datos demográficos y 

tomar medidas posibles redistribución de los limites políticos de 

la ciudad): Frank Reilly, Counsel, Allison, Bass & Magee, LLP

Mayor Handren called on Ms. Lori Carroll, City Secretary.  Ms. Carroll stated 

Page 1City of Boerne

http://boerne.legistar.com/gateway.aspx?m=l&id=/matter.aspx?key=7396


December 2, 2021City Council Official Meeting Minutes

that a written initial assessment from the 2020 Census data was provided to 

each council member. She introduced Mr. Frank Reilly of Allison, Bass & Magee 

to discuss the data included in the initial assessment.  Mr. Reilly stated that he 

will do some research to determine the correct population numbers to make 

sure everyone is identified who completed the census.  He stated that other 

municipalities have expressed concerns with lower population numbers as 

well.  Moving forward with the data provided, the total maximum deviation for 

the City of Boerne, based upon the 2020 Census is 85.18%, therefore 

redistricting is required.  Discussion ensued regarding the projected growth 

areas, the necessity of Council Members keeping their current seats, and the 

suggestion that I-10 not be the separation point between districts.  Mayor 

Handren asked that Mr. Reilly prepare two district maps based on the data he 

provided for Council's consideration at the December 14, 2021 meeting.

4. ADJOURNMENT

Mayor Handren adjourned the City Council meeting at 5:21 p.m.

Approved:

_____________________________

Mayor

Attest:

_______________________________

City Secretary
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